
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – FEBRUARY 19, 2007 

ADMINISTRATIVE CORRECTION: ARTS & ADVISORY COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT 

Recommendation 

Councillor Carella recommends Rocco Pannese be appointed to the Arts Advisory Committee  

Economic Impact 

Nil 

Purpose 

To recitfy the inadvertant failure of Council to appoint Rocco Pannese, one of the original 
appointees to the Art Advisory Committee, when it was created in 2006  

Background - Analysis and Options 

As a result of the creation of the Arts Advisory Committee late in the previous term of Council, it 
was agreed that any member of the committee who wished to be re-appointed, would be. Several 
members indicated their willingness by making application through the Clerks Department, and a 
few who did not were contacted, to confirm they did not in fact wish to be reappointed. 

 
Rocco Pannese, owner of the Kipling Gallery in Woodbrdige, applied for re-appointment, but was 
not so appointed. From discussion with the Clerks Department it would appear that because his 
name was on the second page of the Clerks report on Arts Advisory Committee applicants, along 
with just one other applicant, it was missed when it came time to nominate those who had served 
as original appointees in early 2006. 

  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

It is appropriate for Council to appoint Rocco Pannese to the Arts Advisory Committee, given his 
service on the original committee, appointed in 2006. 

Attachments 

 None 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Tony Carella 

             Respectfully submitted, 

 

Councillor Tony Carella 


